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April 3, 2018

April 2, 2018 Meeting opened at 10:12 AM

Present: Jeannette Tisdelle, Marion Rylands, Ruth Ferland, Bruce Wilbur,
Victoria Brownell, Charles Gray and Barbara Place.

Absent: Edward Medeiros

Secretary Report: Accepted

COA Treasurer Report: Negatives, grant will reverse this.

Letter of Resignation from Edward Medeiros. Bruce accepted, Ruth seconded
with regrets. Letter will be sent thanking him for his service. We will need to
advertise in the future.

Letter of Resignation from Senior Clerk, Sarah Gilbert. April 12 will be her last
day. Send letter thanking her for her service to the town.

Jeannelte will see what next step is in advertising for these positions.

Old Business

Hand rail was installed on the stairway, needs to be stained.

WIFl is in process to being hooked up.

Storage Unit we have not received any quotes at this time.

Security Camera was discussed and where these should be installed.

New Business

Voted for Officers Jeannette Tisdelle is Chairman, Marion Rylands is Vice
Chairman, Treasurer is Bruce Wilbur and secretary will be Director Barbara
Place until we can get a replacement.

FY 2019 Budget line items we would like to change from Grant into budget. This
will have to be discussed further.

May Breakfast will be held at the Rochester Senior Center on May 7 at 8:15 AM.
Price per meal will be $5.25 pay when you order.



Cultural Council Grant performance will be on April 11" at 1:00. Marion Rylands
will pick up pastries and coffee will be served.

Volunteer Luncheon we will be checking into Olive Garden and Pa Raffa’s to see
who can accommodate us and pricing.

Programs
Marion Rylands, BES Representative-Bristol Elder Services is doing a program

for Alzheimer’s. In each community they will reach out to restaurants, banks,
grocery stores to be more user friendly.

Marion Rylands mentioned having the program that the Registry of Motor Vehicle
has concerning issues facing older drivers.

Sarah Gilbert has contacted the American Heart Association several times and
has not received a response back.

Motion to adjourn, all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Place
Director



